
 

 

Matthew Vinci 

Matthew Vinci has served as Director of Education, Training and Human Relations for  
the International Association of Fire Fighters (IAFF) since 2013. Prior to joining the IAFF, 
he served on the Executive Board of the Professional Fire Fighters of Vermont for 15 
years — six years as president. As president, he worked to pass legislation in the 
Vermont legislature, including workers’ compensation presumptions, bans on flame 
retardants and permanent funding for training and resources for fire fighters in Vermont.  

Matt joined the fire service in 1993 with the South Burlington Fire Department, rising to 
rank of captain, and is a charter member and past president of South Burlington, VT 
Local 3671, where he bargained multiple contracts and made several improvements to 
the public safety pension system. He currently serves on the National Fire Protection 
Association (NFPA) Open Flame Testing Committee and as vice chair of the Commission 
on Professional Credentialing.  

 

 

 


